Newsletter October 2016
[image: image1.wmf] Welcome back!  Now Autumn’s in full swing here are a few reminders from me and the office.
· Please let us know of any changes to contact details or conditions

· If cancelling on the day please phone the office or Peg’s mobile (07882 286421)

· The suggested donation per session is £10, some private sessions will be more depending on time duration

· Mechanical Horse full session £5

· Please be aware of Centre rules (if waiting stay in viewing gallery provided)

· New riders’ procedure:  once the rider has been assessed and accepted there will be an initial 6 sessions before we can offer a permanent place

· Application forms need to be filled out completely, giving all information needed to offer a safe and informed assessment.  The form needs to be filled out without reservation.

We are a totally voluntary organisation providing the riding and therapy sessions.  Directors, Instructors and Helpers all give their time free.  The expected donation is only a third of the actual cost which is why we rely heavily on fundraising and the support of such things as raffles, 100 Club, curry nights etc.  So please do your best to help support us and spread the word about the work we do.

Recent Fundraising: The steeplechase made a profit of £3,500 (plus £1,500 to St Lukes), this money has been put towards the room for the mechanical horse.

We are one of three charities chosen by the Co-op so please sign up – we hope to receive a good cheque at the end of it.

All members have to be given a new card this week.

Lights are all in now and the new electrics are complete, it was a very expensive refurbishment but hopefully will last.  Many thanks to our electrician (Kingsbridge Electrical) for being so generous with their time and to Francis for helping out.

Horse-wise our issues are ongoing as ever.  Boy is proving to be very adaptable and has settled well, Apple, the latest, has a bit to learn but is showing good potential.  Digby and Teddy will be advertised for sale so we are still looking……

We are still in need of more volunteers, particularly on Thursday evenings and Monday afternoons.

We will be running a First Aid course over the winter, please let the office know if you are interested.

Rider Competition to write a poem or a story.  Please have a go – Peg has the criteria for those who are interested.

Sian is looking to organise another Curry and Quiz night in November.  These are great fun and a good fundraiser, usually held midweek.  (Provisional date is 28th/29th November).

Olympia Trip – please make sure you have all paid up otherwise you risk your place being given to someone else.

DATES
8th October


Happy Hoof

15th/16th/17th October

No Riding

24th – 28th October

No Riding

31st October


Directors Meeting

19th & 20th November

No Riding

28th or 29th November

Provisional dates for Curry and Quiz

30th November


No Riding

3rd December


Happy Hoof (provisional date)

11th December


Para Dressage Clinic (by invitation)

15th December


Last RDA

16th December


Christmas Lunch for Helpers (provisional date)

18th December


Olympia Trip

9th January 2017

Restart

